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TO: MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: R. SUTTON, P. ENG., DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING

NOTED:  R. FORWARD, MBA, M.SC., P. ENG., GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE
AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT 

M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

RE: ROAD CLOSURE AT BURTON AVENUE, YONGE STREET AND GARDEN DRIVE 

DATE: APRIL 30, 2018 

The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council notice of a pending road closure required 
to facilitate repair and rehabilitation of the railway that crosses Burton Avenue / Yonge Street in proximity to 
Garden Drive.  This work is scheduled to start May 8, 2018 and be completed through May 9, 2018. 

Pending Closure of Burton Avenue at Garden Drive 

The work proposed at the above mentioned location will allow staff of Cando Rail Services (Operators of the 
BCRY Railway) and its contractors the ability to repair and rehabilitate the railway crossing found at this point.  
This crossing has exceeded tolerances for safe rail use and requires immediate repairs. 

A detour route is to be utilized during the closure to direct traffic around the works.  Eastward traffic will be 
directed south via Garden Drive to Little Avenue.  Westward traffic will be directed south via Huronia Road to 
Little Avenue.  The traffic control plan prepared for this work reflects this detour route (see Figure 1).  Bus 
Routes 4 & 8 will be impacted by the work, Transit Services will be providing advanced notice to the community 
of any delays or changes to these routes.  Access to businesses in this area will be maintained throughout the 
duration of the work.  

If there are any questions, please contact Paul Gignac of Cando Rail Services at (705) 790-0927 or Michael 
Munshaw, Supervisor of Engineering Standards at (705) 739-4220 (ext. 4723). 
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Figure 1 – Traffic Control Plan 
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